
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on January 15th 2019 at 7.45pm, at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Ian Pringle, Clive Leeke and David Bartholomew (OCC) 
001/18 Apologies for absence Cllr Paul Harrison
002/18 Declarations of interest None
003/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the meeting on Tuesday 20th November 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Richard Berkley. 
004/18 Matters arising from the minutes None
005/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) the 2019/20 budget proposals include investment for Adult Social Care, for an increasing ageing population, to support the number of children qualifying for school transport and to support children in care b) Council Tax will be raised by 2.99 per cent in 2019/20 and 1.99 per cent in the years thereafter c) a new Older People’s Strategy for Oxfordshire sets out how OCC and Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning Group will deliver a positive future for the county’s older population. To read the strategy and have your say online visit here https://consult.oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk/consult.ti/OPLLLB/consultationHome or request a paper copy by calling 01865 334638. The closing date is Feb 1, 2019 d) 29 organisations were recommended to receive grants from the CC’s Sustainability Fund. Among those services were Day Break Oxford, Age UK, October Club and Aspire e) plans to create new provision for Oxfordshire children with special educational needs (SEND) have been agreed by councillors, with investment set to create 300 new places f) an extra £10million was spent by OCC this year on resurfacing, patching, Dragon-patching and surface dressing roads, with £7.4 in additional govt. funding g) OCC has welcomed the government’s new Waste and Resources Strategy for England that include a Deposit Return Scheme for drinks containers, extended redistribution of surplus food from businesses & a national recycling target of 65% by 2035 (now 45%). Oxfordshire is the best performing county council waste disposal authority h) the county has 7 Household Waste and Recycling Centres (HWRCs) that provide recycling facilities for a wide range of items, recycling around 60% of the waste accepted i) construction of the junction on the A4155 to the internal road from Caversham Quarry has stalled and now likely backfilling will not commence until February. It is anticipated backfilling will involve approximately 50 HGVs per day, half will come through Henley/B481 and half through Reading. Test drilling for a potential new site adjacent to Shiplake College is currently taking place j) Berkshire has commissioned further work to support the ‘business case’ for the third bridge. Reading asked SODC to ‘safeguard’ the proposed site of the bridge in the SODC local plan, but this has been refused. OCC supports the refusal k) the work on the pavement from Playhatch towards Reading has been completed. Thanks were expressed to Cllr Bartholomew for his £500 fund contribution l) the Town & Parish Liaison Event is on Thursday 17th January 2019 2pm at Sonning Common Village Hall. 
Cllr Bartholomew received the following email about the Caversham and Reading flood alleviation scheme: 
f you were not able to attend the drop-in or if you would like to view the information again, it is now all available at https://consult.environment-agency.gov.uk/thames/reading-and-caversham-flood-alleviation-scheme-inf  Any difficulties accessing the documents email reading&cavershamscheme@environment-agency.gov.uk.
006/18 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison’s report stated that a) the Local Plan 2034 is out for comments. SODC is hosting a series of drop-in events to explain the process.  Comments must be made using the form found online before 5pm on 18th February 2019 (http://survey.southandvale.gov.uk/s/LocalPlan2034/?m=34909310fn4ap) b) the Local Plan shows that no new strategic sites exist in our Ward.  70 houses per hectare are recommended for sites next to Reading. This very high figure should berejected.  The densities suggested by CPRE but not adopted by SODC are higher still. Also, the smaller villages are not now expected to take a 5% increase in housing c) Gladman have appealed against their unsuccessful appeal to the High Court so the inspectorate will be requesting information from SODC d) the decision of the planning Committee to approve the Wyevale Garden Centre application has now been delayed by an Article 31 notice applied by the Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government e) the 2019 budget will be set at a full council meeting in February. Government says that the new homes bonus will only be extended for 2019/2020 budget year so this might be subsequently dropped or changed f) SODC have approved a grant of £17,925 for the replacement of Sonning Common’s Village hall’s flat roof and insulation.   
007/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence No public presence. Some fly tipping at the top of Foxhill Lane had been reported by a member of the public. The Clerk will report. (Action: Clerk)
008/18 Financial Position   
008.01/19 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
008.02/19 The December/January accounts were presented for payment. Invoices to the value £1.026.81 were agreed. Richard Berkley proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Clive Leeke.  All agreed.  (Clerk to action)
008.03/19 The Clerk confirmed that it is now possible to pay by BACS. It was agreed that all payments will be paid this way. A Councillor will regularly check payments made and the Clerk will provide copies of statements. A form from the bank will be completed for viewing bank accounts. 
009/18 Planning Matters  
New Applications 
– None

       Applications Granted P18/S3400/HH Installation of free-standing greenhouse. The Homestead Sonning Eye RG4 6TN 
010/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall A newsletter is imminent and will detail dates for future events, including a performance by popular folk duo Ninebarrow on March 23rd. The adjoining School House, a two-bedroom property, is available to rent. Raffle tickets for the hall appeal now on sale.
011/18 Community Orchard The lease can now be completed. The Clerk will forward a copy of the lease to Cllr Berkley for completion. (The Clerk & Councillor Berkley to action)
012/18 Applications for Grants & Donations Regular donations to the Citizens Advice Bureau, 
St John Ambulance and Sue Ryder will be made. It was decided that each would receive £100 this year. (Clerk to action)
013/19 Allotments One rent is still awaited. The Clerk has contacted the tenant. 
014/19 Local Housing Developments Gladman have taken the case to the High Court. A judge will decide if the case is worthy of a substantive hearing. CAGE has been advised not to become involved at this stage. The Parish Council will follow any developments concerning the site of the Reading Golf Club to make residents aware of any implications.
Three possible local sites for future housing have been removed from the Local Plan by SODC.
015/19 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
015.01/19 Playhatch Phone Box area posts have been placed around the area near the bus stop. The area has long suffered damage resulting from parking on the grass. Richard Berkley will forward the invoice. He was thanked for arranging this work.
015.02/19 Dunsden Green Phone Box The information signs are to be secured to the renovated telephone kiosk. Shelves are to be built inside. Ian Pringle suggested that a wooden base was purchased as the concrete floor is rather uneven. All agreed to this purchase.
015.03/19 Playhatch Drainage improvements The process of clearing the storm drains in Playhatch is scheduled by Highways now that Tarmac has cleared a channel up to Berry Brook. This should then solve the problem of flooding at the Playhatch roundabout.

016/19 Local Plan A response to this is due before the next Parish Council meeting. Councillors will discuss this as a working party. One major concern is the recommended number of houses per hectare which appears to be high. The local sites removed from the Local Plan were the Reading Golf Club, Palmers Riding Stables and the large field at Playhatch.
   017/19 Minerals/Playhatch Pit Liaison Group SEAG is concerned that a retrospective application should be made to cover the inappropriate lowering of the spillway between the start of the rowing course and the River Thames at the marina end. The Chairman attended a meeting with David Sheriff and Nick Marks where this was discussed with the implications for the Playhatch Road. As substitute for Richard Berkley, he also attended a meeting of the Playhatch PLG, where there was general satisfaction with the soil recycling centre’s performan
ce.
The meeting closed at 9.20pm.


Date of next meeting: February 19th 2019

